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Director ofPlanmng and Urban Development 
Penny St. Louis Littell 

Inspection Services, Director 
Tammy M. Munson 

February 12, 2009 

Lucien P. Leja 
Union Station Cafe 
222 St. John Street 
Portland, Maine 04102 

RE: Union Station Cafe 
CBL: 064-A-002 

Dear Mr. Leja: 

A food service license inspection of your establishment, Union Station Cafe, was conducted on February 
12,2009. This inspection was attended by Mike Menario, two police officers and myself. The purpose of 
this inspection was to follow up on an attempted inspection by Mr. Menario on February 10, 2009. 
Inspector Menario attempted to perform an inspection of your establishment on that date. During that 
inspection, you became verbally aggressive and physically aggressive in your behavior. You demanded 
he leave your establishment immediately. Based on our conversation today regarding your actions that 
occurred on February 10, 2009, you acknowledged you were verbally aggressive during that inspection. 
You also stated you may have brushed up against Inspector Menario and may have bumped into him 
when he attempted to exit the Cafe. 

This is to reiterate my conversation with you that verbal or physical aggression during any inspection 
activities that occur at your establishment in the future will result in the City Official immediately leaving 
your premises and failing the establishment due to an inability to perform an inspection. By City Code 
§15-14.5, City Officials have the right to enter your establishment for the purposes of licensure and 
inspections. Section 15-14.5 reads: 

Section 15-14.5. Inspections. States: (b) A licensee must allow access to the licensed 
premises to any city official authorized to determine compliance with federal, state or city 
law at any reasonable time, including any time that access is allowed to the public. 

(c) A violation of this section is grounds for license non-renewal, suspension, or 
revocation, in addition any other penalties authorized by this code. 

At the present, you do not have a license to operate in the City of Portland. Section 15-3 of the Ordinance 
requires a current license for operation within the City of Portland and you license is no longer valid. Per 
our discussion today, you must submit your application for license renewal and pay all applicable fees by 
Friday February 13,2009. Please be advised that a re-inspection fee of$75.00 will be required to be paid 
before the Clerks office will issue your license. 



Please feel free to contact me at 874-8703, if you wish to discuss the matter or have any questions. 

Cc:	 David Marshall 
Penny 81. Louis Littell 
Corporation Counsel 
City Clerk 


